Academic Policies Committee 
April 7, 2005
Minutes

Attended: E. Elstun, C. Kafenberger, J. Moore, C. Sutton, S. Trencher, S. Jones

Guests Attending: Marilyn McKenzie
Cliff called the meeting to order at 3:10 p.m.

1.  The minutes of  3-3-05 and 3-31-05 were approved as written.
2. General Education Proposals
· Marilyn McKenzie attended the meeting to discuss the two proposed changes from the General Education Committee. The two proposed changes involve:

1. Reducing the General Education requirement by three credits by eliminating HIST 120 (US History) as a stand-alone requirement; and, 

2. Offer two options under the Western Civilization requirement, whereby students can take either HIST 100 (History of Western Civilization) or HIST 125 (Introduction to World History). 
(See website for McKenzie 3-2-05 memo including rationale at:
http://mason.gmu.edu/~csutton/APreqGenEd.doc)

· Discussion of proposed change #1 centered on a full discussion of the rationale and the compelling reasons for the change. The committee agreed in principle with the change but suggested some language changes that would reduce the number of general education credits, but would place the course under social and behavioral science category (instead of eliminating it). Maril agreed to make the language changes and send the revised proposal to the committee.
· Discussion of proposed change #2 centered on the implications of History 100 and History 125 begin and either/or option to fulfill the Western Civilization requirement and whether giving the requirement a different name (World History  or History of Civilizations) would be appropriate. Susan voiced the concern that once that option to fill this requirement with either course is open then in could invite other programs to request approval for courses they offer that could meet the requirement. The issue of the CAS split and the implications for program revisions was also raised as a concern for making changes to the World Civilization requirement at this time. Given the variety of concerns expressed by the committee Mari was asked to share the AP Committee’s comments and concerns with Peter Stearns and possibly the Gen Ed Committee.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:15  p.m.
Minutes: Carol Kaffenberger

